
07/10/2012                                              OVERISEL TOWNSHIP 

Meeting Notes for 07/10/2012 

 

 

The regular monthly meeting of the Overisel Township Board was held Tuesday, July 10, 2012 at 7:30 

pm. in the Overisel Township Hall. All members were present. 

The meeting was called to order by supervisor Russ Van Dam and Pat Reuschel opened with prayer. 

 

The minutes of June 12, 2012 board meeting were read for approval. 

The monthly financial statement was presented. 

Fire Chief Ron Horsting gave the fire run report. 

Jim Storey spoke on his running for county commissioner. 

Steve McNeal spoke on his running for county commissioner. 

Julie Cowie spoke on her running for county clerk. 

Road Commissioner Bob Carlie gave an update on roads. 

Ron and Karen Eding on 138th spoke of concern about noise pollution from Consumers Energy. 

Representative Bob Genetski spoke about state issues. 

A Truth in Taxation hearing was opened at 8:12, there was public information given about the 

 headlee rollbacks, time for discussion, the hearing was closed at 8:16. 

 

1. A motion was made by Renee Hop and supported by Tom Flokstra to approve the Truth in Taxation 

operating millage increase of .0683 mills to regain the levy lost to the headlee rollbacks, to the same 

amount of millage levied as last year. Motion Carried. 

 

2. A motion was made by Pat Reuschel and supported by Tom Flokstra to approve the Leaf Disposal 

Agreement with Ned Van Farowe for $550. Motion Carried. 

 

3. A motion was made by Harv Jipping and supported by Renee Hop to pay the bills as presented. 

Motion Carried. 

 

4. A motion was made by Tom Flokstra and supported by Pat Reuschel that the meeting stand 

adjourned. Motion Carried. 

 

The next meeting of the Overisel Township Board will be held on Tuesday, August 14, 2012 at 7:30 pm 

in the Overisel Township hall.  


